Boise City Design Review Committee
Boise City Hall

150 N. Capitol Boulevard

Boise, ID 83701

HAND DELIVERED

May 7, 2014
Subject: DRH14-00089 / KC Gardner Riverwoods LLC

Dear Committee Members:

| am writing this letter in strong support of Design Review approval of the above identified Application,
in particular as regards the VRT multimodal transit facility.

The VRT muitimodal transit facility has taken many years of hard work and numerous failures to get off
the ground. Finally a land owner and developer has emerged with a plan which has a functional layout,
at an excellent location, and strong community support for success. This multimodal center for Boise is
crucial for the long term health of our transit system.

I urge you to approve this Application. | have spoken with dozens of downtown business owners and
developers. All are 100% supportive of this effort. The only entity | am aware of which does not
support this effort is the Basque Museum. Frankly, | don’t know what this has to do with them. They
have one of the most distinct and recognizable locations in the city of Boise. Having this transit center
nearby will only increase visitation to their property.

Thank you for your consideration,
Clayton Carley

General Manager
Old Boise LLC



